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Siting, Transmission 
and Environmental 
Protection Division 

FILE: n/a 

I PROJECT TITLE: Laurelwood Data Center Docket: 19-SPPE-01 

TECHNICAL AREA(s): Public Services 

D Telephone I IZI Email D Meeting Location: 

NAME(s): Ashley Gutierrez DATE: 3/28/19 to 5/8/19 TIME: n/a 
Lisa Worrall 

WITH: Carolyn McDowell, Staff Analyst, Santa Clara Police Department 
Jeremy Ray, Deputy Fire Chief, Santa Clara Fire Department 

SUBJECT: Communication with employees of the City of Santa Clara regarding response 
times and staffing levels 

COMMENTS: 

Santa Clara Police Department 

Energy Commission staff, Ashley Gutierrez, Planner I, communicated with Carolyn McDowell, 
St~ff Analyst for the City of Santa Clara Police Department. Emails were exchanged between 
March 28 and April 11 , 2019. The following is a report of conversation relevant to staff's 
analysis: 

The average response time for priority one calls for service over the past five (5) years has 
remained fairly consistent: 

FY 13/14 4:37 
FY 14/15 4:35 
FY15/16 4:07 
FY 16/17 4:28 
FY 17/18 4:26 

These figures measure the duration of time, from time of dispatch to the time the first officer 
arrives on scene for priority one calls, only. These figures are not a standard , but are real data 

· regardless of day, time and location throughout the city (including the project site). 

Santa Clara Fire Department 

Energy Commission staff, Lisa Worrall, Planner II, communicated with Jeremy Ray, Deputy 
Fire Chief for the City of Santa Clara Fire Department (SCFD). Emails were exchanged 
between May 3 and May 8, 2019. The following is a report of conversation relevant to staff's 
analysis: 

SCFD has a total of 167.5 fire service personnel, which includes all fire prevention and 
administrative/clerical staff. The number of sworn emergency responders is 138. 
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SCFD responds to over 9,000 calls for service annually, with approximately 70 percent of the 
calls for emergency medical services, 20 percent classified as "other" (fire alarm responses 
and service calls) , 5 percent for injuries (vehicle accidents), 2 percent for fires, 2 percent for 
hazardous materials, and less than 1 percent for rescue calls. 

Based on the city's 2018 estimated population (129,604) and SCFD's current fire personnel 
roster, the SCFD's firefighter staffing ratio is 1.07 firefighters for every 1,000 residents. 

cc: Signed: 

lsl ~z!;/~ 

Isl ~ ~ 
Name: 
Steve Kerr, Supervisor, for Ashley Gutierrez, 
Planner I 

Lisa Worrall, Planner II 




